January 5, 2017

1:15 P.M.

Present; J. Bohm, F. Brown, T. Healey-Beattie, G. Swain and guest R. Russell.

Minutes of the December meeting were read and and accepted with an amendment.

OLD BUSINESS:

A discussion of a missing stone in New Brookside cemetery was had, arriving at the possibility of the White family having the wrong cemetery/town. J. Bohm declared it "under investigation".

F. Brown informed us the large stump in front of West View cemetery belongs to the town and is their responsibility.

NEW BUSINESS:

- J. Bohm attended the selectmen meeting with the proposed budget for 2017 of \$6,910.00. selectmen had no comment or questions.
- J. Bohm received a bill from Green Scape for \$1,500.00. we had previously discussed a fall clean-up abut had not unauthorized one. Apparently it came about as a misunderstanding with the selectmen. J. Bohm paid the bill. The sexton reported her first impression of the work done was very nice until it was discovered that all the leaves have been blown to the back of the cemeteries and left piled against the stonewalls which are something we have worked hard to expose.
- J. Bohm suggested that in the future the cemeteries should be separated from the town if both are using the same contractor. Voted.

Respectfully submitted,

Georgianna swain Secretary